What Are The Lead-Based Paint Inspection Requirements?

(REVISED)

The Lead-Based Paint requirements are more stringent than the habitability standards, and they apply to all housing in which families assisted with HPRP funds will reside, whether they are assisted with homelessness prevention or rapid re-housing. Specifically, the regulations apply to the unit and to common areas servicing the unit when HPRP assistance is provided to a unit constructed before 1978 in which a child under the age of 6 will be residing, unless it meets one of the following criteria: a) it is a zero-bedroom or SRO-sized unit, b) it is housing for the elderly and there are no children under the age of 6, c) a lead-based paint inspection has been conducted in accordance with HUD regulations and found not to have lead-based paint, d) the property has had all lead-based paint identified and removed in accordance with HUD regulations or e) it meets any of the other exemptions described in 24 CFR part 35.115(a).

An initial visual assessment and periodic inspections are required for as long as HPRP funds are being used to assist the family in the unit. Both must meet HUD's standards described in the applicable regulations. In addition, the unit must be inspected again if a new family assisted with HPRP funds moves in, and the clock for periodic inspections is reset. Finally, the owner must provide a notice to occupants if an evaluation and hazard reduction activities have taken place, in accordance with 24 CFR part 35.125.

Please carefully read the regulations that implement the Lead-Based Paint Poisoning Prevention Act, at 24 CFR part 35, subparts A, B, M, and R.
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